
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

February 20, 2023 
 
 
 

CERTIFIED MAIL 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

 

Mr. Andreas Wenzel, Vice President/General Manager 
Dynapar aka SP Technologies 
1675 N. Delany Rd.   
Gurnee, Illinois 60031 

 
Re: Draft Post-Closure Permit Dynapar Corp. 
 2100 West Broad Street 

Elizabethtown, North Carolina 28337 
(Bladen County) 
EPA Identification Number: NCD041466251 

 
Dear Mr. Wenzel: 

 
Enclosed is the Hazardous Waste Management Draft Post-Closure Permit for the above referenced Facility. 
Also enclosed are the Public Notice for the Draft Post-Closure Permit and the Fact Sheet describing Facility 
history and future actions related to remediation. 

 
As stated in the Public Notice, the 45-day public comment period will begin on March 9, 2023, and will end 
on April 24, 2023. The Public Hearing will be held on Monday April 10, 2023, at 12:00 pm (noon), in the Meeting 
Room of the Bladen County Public Library, located at 111 South Cypress St. in Elizabethtown, North 
Carolina. 

 
Any comments that are received during the 45-day public comment period will be considered and, if 
appropriate, incorporated into the Post-Closure Permit. If no comments are received, the Post-Closure 
Permit will become effective once all signatures are secured. 

 
Please submit in writing any comments you may have on the Draft Permit by the end of the comment period 
(April 24, 2023). If you have any questions, please contact Mike Babuin at 919-707-8211 or at 
michael.babuin@ncdenr.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Adam Ulishney, Hazardous Waste Section Chief 
Division of Waste Management, NC DEQ 

 
Enclosures 

 
ec: Kim Caulk/HWS 
 Andrew Martin/HWS 
 Kristine Smith/Mecklenburg County 
 Raynard Washington/Mecklenburg County 
 John Petersen/Mecklenburg County  
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